

Pilot Times

Pilot Club of Manhattan - September 2016

Upcoming Events

September 14
Business Meeting

September 28
Program Meeting

October 1
District Fall Workshop
Great Bend

October 12
Business Meeting

October 26
Program Meeting

Welcome Table

September 14 Barb Stewart

September 28 Jan Freeby

October 12 Carol Adolph

October 26 Co Roblyer

November 9 Sharron Washington

December 14
Jennifer Butler

Meeting Site and Meal Information:

Kansas Farm Bureau 2627 KFB Plaza Manhattan, KS Meal cost: \$11.00

Please RSVP to your director by the Wednesday evening before each meeting.

Letter from Julie

Happy September, everyone!

Our program meeting last month was fantastic! Dr. Briana Nelson Goff's presentation of what she and her staff are doing for military families with a veteran having PTSD brings hope to everyone involved.

There are so many programs everywhere to help those in need of any type of assistance. When there is a problem we can be assured that someone is stepping up somewhere around the world and taking action to bring forward a solution.

We have two excellent programs coming up in September and October that show how an idea plus research, action, and dedication brings a program to the forefront. In September, a representative from Katie's Way will present us with information about the services they provide youth, young adults and families in Manhattan and surrounding communities. In October, Gary LaGrange will tell us about S.A.V.E. (Soldier Agricultural Vocational Education). It's a new project which will help veterans and wounded warriors transition into healing careers in agriculture.













September is Founders Month

The Pilot International Founders Fund (PIFF) was established to support the community-based work of Pilot Clubs by helping to underwrite Club efforts to serve in the areas of Preparing Youth for Service, Encouraging Brain Safety & Health and Supporting those who Care for Others. Through the Pilot International Founders Fund, Pilot International and its local Pilot Clubs are able to improve the lives of others through education, volunteerism, financial support and research.

Since its inception in 1977, the Pilot International Founders Fund has assisted local Pilot Clubs in their efforts to serve and meet the needs of others through an extensive grant program that has disbursed over \$1,100,000.

The Pilot International Founders Fund also provides scholarships that support graduate and undergraduate students working in fields related to Pilot International's main areas of service focus.

Pilot Times September 2016

Division Reports

Projects

Volunteer Hours

Remember to record your volunteer hours and turn them in to Shirley Hemme! These include time spent on Service Projects or Community Events, but do not include time spent on fund raisers for the club.

Chaplain's Message

Dear Lord I pray a simple but profound prayer asking you to help me achieve lifelong success. Thank you God!

Submitted by Beryl Adams

Membership

Yearbooks

The 2016-2017 Pilot Club of Manhattan yearbooks are now available. Shirley Hemme sent out the electronic version to all members on August 20. If you would like a printed version, they are \$2.





Fundraising

Fall Fundraiser

Take a look at page 3 for more information about our Fall Fundraiser.

Community News

Sept. 15, 6 p.m., Headquarters Fire Station (2000 Denison Ave), Sales Tax Question Open House

Sept. 21, 7 p.m., Tallgrass Tap House Firkin Room, Behind the Science (presented by Sunset Zoo)

Sept. 24, 4-9 p.m., Wildcat County Park, Family Outdoor Adventure Night (call 785-587-2726 for pricing and information)

Sept. 24 - Jan. 8, Flint Hills Discovery Center, "Going Home: Hidden Histories of the Flint Hills"

Sept. 25, 5:30 - 8:15 p.m., City Park, Family Fun Day

Sept. 29, 6 p.m., City Hall (1101 Poyntz Ave), Sales Tax Question Open House

Pink Power Luncheon

Friday, October 21

11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Holiday Inn at the Campus 1641 Anderson Ave

"Understanding the Origin of and Therapies for Breast Cancer" by Annelise Nguyen, PhD Assoc. Prof. of Toxicology, K-State

Free event includes lunch

Space is limited. Reservations are required by October 14.
Contact Marcia Locke by email at marcia@k-state.edu or by calling 785-532-6705

Kansas State University

Landon Lecture Series

-Monday, September 26-10:30 a.m. Higher Education Panel feat.: Lt. Gen. Robert Caslen Jr. Dr. David Hall Dr. Bud Peterson

-Tuesday, November 29-10:30 a.m. Temple Grandin

-Thursday, April 6, 2017-10:30 a.m. Martin Baron

2016 Fundraiser!

Our Fall Fundraiser is the perfect opportunity to start thinking about Holiday gift giving! Also consider hostess gifts, wedding gifts and more. There are a lot of cool items in the Heart Home catalog – as well as food and wrapping paper. Feel free to share with family, friends and coworkers!

As most of you know, our fundraising eff orts have fallen short the past few years and we have been using our excess funds to operate – and that amount is getting critically low. Our dues and fundraisers have not generated enough money to cover our expenses and projects. To allow us to continue with the projects we want to for our community in the future, each and every Pilot needs to contribute to our fundraisers.

In order to reach our goal of \$600 in profit we need each Pilot to sell a minimum of \$52 in products – this does not include tax and shipping – (or donate \$21). Below is a table that shows how much we earn (40% profit on sales) based on how much each Pilot might sell if we increase those amounts.

- 1. Sell items from the catalog. Don't forget to add 15% to each order total for shipping and tax. Cash is accepted as well as personal checks. See the sample form on back with an example of how to add the shipping and tax. Please make checks payable to Pilot Club of Manhattan.
- 2. **Turn orders in to Jill Dupler by Oct. 5**. Orders can be turned in at Pilot meetings or mailed to Jill at 2609 Casement Rd. Manhattan, KS 66502. If you need someone to pick up an order, contact Jill by email at twoduplers@yahoo.com or 785-770-3466, or Karen at kschroed@twinvalley.net or 785-410-7867.
- 3. Orders should arrive in time to be distributed at the Nov. 9 meeting.

Easy Online Ordering for Family and Friends

*The club also receives 40% profit from all online orders and those items are shipped directly to the customer. Check out the

enclosed flier from Cherrydale for easy to follow instructions on how to let friends and family know about our fundraiser. This is SUPER EASY! My mom already ordered from me and I don't have to deliver it to her! I used her as a test, to see how the process worked. It was simple to set up the seller account and she said it was simple to order. Plus there

are even more items online than in the catalog. I will get a link set up on our website so people can link from there. You may also share your seller account on Facebook to boost sales.

Karen Schroeder 2016-17 Fundraising Chair





Pilot Times September 2016

PIFF Report

by Karen Schroeder

Two Kansas State University students sponsored by the Pilot Club of Manhattan were recently awarded scholarships from Pilot International Foundation.

Caleb Niehues, from Holton,
Kan., received a \$1,500 Pilot International Scholarship. Niehues will be a senior in Nutritional
Sciences. His goal is to earn a
Doctor of Osteopathic Medicine with an emphasis in Orthopedics and eventually earn a
Sports Medicine certificate. He plans to work on concussion education and prevention projects, including potentially creating a safer helmet for athletes and help make sports safer for future gen-

erations. The Pilot International Scholarship is awarded to an undergraduate preparing for a career working with youth leadership and development, helping with brain safety and fitness or caring for families in times of need.



Olabisi Ekong, from Nigeria, received a \$1,500 Ruby Newhall Memorial Scholarship. Ekong is working on his master's degree in Agricultural Economics. She sees a strong need in Nigeria to develop and increase the agricultural production, specifically among women. She plans to teach them about risks they may encounter and help them find funding to increase their farming operations to small businesses so they can make a profit to take care of their household. The Ruby Newhall Memorial Scholarship is awarded to a student from a foreign country, pursuing a degree in the United States or Canada. The field of study must be of a nature that it improves the quality of life for the community in their home country.

Pilot International awarded 10 scholarships in the Kansas/Missouri District.

Recording Secretary

August 24, 2016 Business/Program Meeting Pilot Kansas Farm Bureau

President Julie Clark opened the meeting. Beryl Adams gave the Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance. The minutes of the July 27, 2016 meeting were amended and voted on favorably.

Vice-President Karen Schroeder reminded everyone to notify their callers by the Wednesday before the next meeting for a meal count.

Corresponding Secretary Jan Carlson received invitations from the Crisis Center and Manhattan Christian College, a newsletter from the Royal Family Kids Camp, and a check from 1419 Merchantile for sale of puzzles Treasurer Nellie Bucholtz presented the July financials. A motion was moved and seconded to accept the report and voted on favorably and will be filed for audit.

Membership Division – Pamela Hatesohl reported

on the Welcome Table schedule and Barb Stewart volunteered to do the September 14th meeting. Shirley Hemme has the new Yearbooks for \$2.00 and electronic versions were emailed out.

Fundraising Division – Karen Schroeder reported on the new catalog fundraiser, Cherrydale Farms. They were



distributed at the meeting. To meet our budget every Pilot needs so sell \$52 or make a \$21 donation.

Projects Division – Shirley Hemme reminded everyone to record their volunteer hours. Karen Schroeder passed around the notebook on the Autism Workshop.

Old Business – President Julie asked for volunteers to be on the Audit Committee.

New Business – Ballots were distributed for our

Pilot Times September 2016

Recording Secretary (cont.)

Pilot Ambassador. President Julie reminded the club of Fall Workshop in Great Bend, and October is Membership Month.

Miscellaneous Business – Caleb Niehues was the Pilot International scholarship winner and Olabisis Ekong won the Ruby Newhall scholarship. These winners were submitted from our club and were awarded \$1500 each. The KS-MO District had 10 winners totaling \$13050.

The Business Meeting was adjourned.

The Program meeting was called to order by President Julie Clark. Reception and Fellowship Pamela Hatesohl reported her daughter, Georgia, was Riley County Fair Queen plus she showed several animals at the fair.

Jan Cooper introduced her guest, Janet Lowell from the Central National Bank.

Shirley Hemme recognized Beryl Adams and Phyllis

Allerheiligen for **August Birthday** Bank. Phyllis' mother turned 100. This year's funds go to "No Stone Unturned".



Beryl Adams recognized the perfect attendance members, Phyllis Allerheiligen, Pat Parker, and Shirley Hemme. Grace Prusik was recognized as a 25 year member of Pilot.



Program – Karen Schroeder introduced our speaker, Dr. Brianna Nelson-Goff, a 4th generation K-Stater, from the Health and Security of Military Families Institute at Kansas State. This institute was started in 2009 to set up retreats across the United States to help families with members suffering from PTSD. They also help military students returning to Kansas State.

The Program Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Sharron Washington, Recording Secretary

Member News- September

Birthdays

- Nancy Brown 1
- Michelle Ashburn
- Shirley Hemme 8
- 12 Pat Parker
- 26 Kerri Winter







Pilot Times Deadline

Monthly deadlines are 5 p.m. the Wednesday prior to the business meeting. Please submit items to Jennifer Butler at jrb6059@gmail.com.